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Directors Present: C. Woodards (Chair), A. Gianulias (Vice Chair), D. Tollefson (Treasurer), M. Nishimura (Secretary), T. Clement, C. DeCelle, T. Mitchell, W. Wasulko, S. Patterson
Directors Absent: J. Bollinger, T. Kimball, J. Smith
City of Citrus Heights:  Councilmember Jeannie Bruins, Rhonda Sherman
CHPD Representative:  Lt. Gutierrez, Sgt. Evans

Guests: K. Sippola, S. Frost, S. Rodgers        Staff: K. Carpenter, J. DePrada, B. Niekamp 
12:00 PM
SPECIAL ROUNDTABLE WITH SUPERVISOR SUE FROST 

County obtained a market research report through Kosmont Companies (Real Estate and Economic Development Firm), to help retail centers in unincorporated counties. Kosmont provided Sue’s office with market trends in the area. Their findings showed that within 10 years 30-40% of all retail sales will be completed online and 20-25% of malls will be closed by 2022. There is also a large shift in land use, most retail centers are converting large excess parking lots to mixed use, as well as multi-family dwellings. 
The county is undergoing many public transportation changes including sharing rides, and parking structures changing their uses. Real estate is repositioning to highest and best use, the most successful centers will be leased. There will be reduced square footage in order to create smaller structures to lease. 

The County is looking for active owners and buyers that interested in center investments and proactively going out to find funding that can be invested in the county. Supervisor Frost assisted with the formation of the PBID in Antelope and is currently researching an Orangevale PBID. She believes that when all business owners are engaged, they can collaborate for the betterment of the communities, in which they do business. 
CALL MEETING TO ORDER
 Christi Woodards
Meeting was called to order at 12:59 PM. 
PUBLIC COMMENTS
Christi Woodards
None. 
ADMINISTRATIVE 
Christi Woodards
A motion was M/S/C (Don Tollefson/Andy Gianulias) to approve the October 11, 2018 BOARD MEETING MINUTES.
CITY OF CITRUS HEIGHTS
Rhonda Sherman
Affordable housing project is proposed for Able’s Tree Farm on Sunrise Blvd. On the corner of Stock Ranch Road, plans are currently being reviewed for an outpatient surgery facility center. Mitchell Farms project is currently in the process of reviewing the sewage systems schematics, etc. Hope to start moving dirt in March 2019. The Street Construction Moratorium will begin November 16th through December 25th.  The Electric Greenway Project will commence in January 2019. The city is conducting a traffic study on Carriage Drive. City is proposing annexation into the county regional transit district, which will be on the December 13th City Council agenda. Devon Rodriguez left the city in early October and moved to Sugarland, TX. The city is in the process of reviewing a new position to fill her place. 
CHPD REPORT
Lt. Gutierrez 
Throughout the city crime is down since last year; violent crime is down 9%; property crimes are down 10%. 
CHPD has a very robust Citizens Academy and they are researching viability to create a business academy for businesses, property owners and managers to provide crime prevention training information and to learn about CHPD processes. CHPD hopes to have everything ready for the program by the first quarter of 2019. CHPD is also working on establishing lasting regional partnerships to tackle difficult problems such as homelessness. The Rental Housing Inspection Program will likely be going into effect on January 1, 2019, with first inspections beginning July 30th, 2019.
ACTION/APPROVE: CHPD HEROISM AWARD PROGRAM
Kathilynn Carpenter 
Kathilynn reached out to CHPD to discuss the position of a program to recognize officers, after reading about a recent incident where two officers and first responders pulled a man out of a burning vehicle resulting in saving his life. CHPD would like to present to the officer at an SMP board meeting approximately 2-3 times per year. The funds that are donated to the foundation go directly to support officers and their families. After discussion the board concluded it would donate money in an officers’ name to the CHPD foundation. 
Christi recommends that more work goes into creating a policy to present to board. Majority in favor of a cap of $2,000 for the year.  
FINANCIAL REPORT
Kathilynn Carpenter

A motion was M/S/C (Tiffany Clement/Steve Patterson) to approve the OCTOBER 2018 FINANCE REPORT.
A motion was M/S/C (Ted Mitchell/Steve Patterson) to approve the 2019 FINAL BUDGET. 
MARKETING COMMITTEE
Susie Rodgers
· SMP Modified Logo
The Marking Committee is working to make logo clearer, easier to use, and cleaner. (See Attached).
· SMP new branded banners / SMP 20th Anniversary banners
SMP is going to slowly start using the acronym (SMP) as a shorter branding opportunity.
In January 2019, 20th Anniversary banners and new branded banners will be installed. SHOP DINE DO PLAY banners will replace 20th in 2020. The final bid was awarded to Sierra Display for approximately $30,000. 
· Magical Moments
Staff is implementing four Magical Moments this year. The first being a Holiday Rock Laser Light show in the Lowes parking lot adjacent to Sunrise Blvd. from 6-9pm, on November 29th. There will be an inflatable laser tag arena, a food truck, and coffee/cocoa truck. On December 1, a Victorian Holiday, with activities, carolers, giant SMP branded snow globe and much more from 12 PM to 3 PM at MarketPlace at Birdcage. Sunrise Village will host a Winterfest which includes; a winter carnival with a magic show, inflatables, and carnival games from 12PM -3 PM on December 15th. The Sunrise Mall will host the grand finale of the Magical Moments with Nutcracker performances by the Sac Civic Ballet on December 20th from 5 PM to 7 PM. There will be a sign interpreter and a storybook reading of The Nutcracker performed by Elf on the Shelf characters. 
Jeannie Bruins has a contact for the Deaf School locally, Tamara with the Citrus Heights Queens is also an interpreter. 

Other events in the District include the Citrus Heights City Tree Lighting on December 6th and Citrus Town Center’s Holiday Open House on December 8th. 
· SMP 20th Anniversary Launch and Holiday Open House
Will be on December 5th from 4 PM to 7 PM, with the “It’s a Wonderful Life” Theme and will kick off celebrations of SMP’s 20th Anniversary. 
CHAIR/EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR REPORT
Christi Woodards
Congratulations to Kathilynn for winning the Stones “21 Award”. Congrats to Vice Mayor Jeannie Bruins who was re-elected. No updates on Sears, Larry is working on something for the Toys R Us building. Kathilynn was thankful for the help with the Citrus Heights HART Spaghetti Feed, which netted $15,000. Julie is presenting to City Council tonight on Holiday updates from SMP.
ADJOURN MEETING
Christi Woodards 

Meeting was adjourned at 2:12 PM. 
Respectfully submitted by,

Breanna Niekamp 
Accepted and approved by, Christi Woodards, Chair- Sunrise MarketPlace Board of Directors.

____________________________________________________________

Christi Woodards, Chair 
THE NEXT MEETING IS SCHEDULED FOR TBA
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